October 15, 2008

ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 13, 2008
7:00 PM – RICK HOPPEL’S HOUSE

BOARD MEMBERS:

Present:  Rick Hoppel, JB Morrow, Don Glassel, Kathleen Huizenga

Directors Absent:  Eli ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Salungal
Others Present:  Karen Hoppel, Loren Alexander
Proceedings

Meeting called to order at 7:10 PM by Rick Hoppel.
Front Entrance Lights
Work approved at annual homeowners meeting for a cost of $3000.00.  Bids were way over this approval.  JB contacted Edison who provided two names.  One company was prompt with their assessment and turned in the lowest bid of $5800.00.  A typical series of events with a permit and meter placement ensued with JB riding the back and forth.  Jerry Rudd helped with Edison and stated he would cover costs over $3000.00.  Meter finally moved to correct site and lights should be turned on within two weeks.  The board extends mega thanks to JB for his dedication in this matter!
Treasurer’s Report
JB passed out the current report.  JB will do a listing of members in good standing to have at the Halloween party along with a drop box for those who wish to pay their dues.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted.
Public Nuisance Letters
Rick briefly reviewed the board’s earlier discussions as a courtesy to Loren, a first time attendee at the board meetings.  Using her expertise as a real estate attorney, Loren reviewed the draft letter and made several excellent suggestions which Rick incorporated into the letter.  Rick intends to complete the letters after the meeting and secure the board signatures October 14 with subsequent mailing.  These letters refer owners to their specific violations of the Lake County Public Nuisance Ordinance.
Rick noted that the board will raise the issue of snow mobile violations at a later meeting.

Halloween Party
Invitations

Loren felt bad because not all invitations contained the address of the party due to a fluke in the printing process.  However, the board gave her rave reviews for her creativity.  Loren has corrected the error with a subsequent mailing to all homeowers.

Hayride

Rick reviewed some history of the hayride and gave his concerns of the possible dangers and liability to the Board with respect to these dangers starting with the fact that driving such a vehicle on the road is illegal.  Lengthy discussions ensued.  Waivers were discussed but beyond the waiver, it was felt that certain rules need to be established to insure better safety.  Such points as the age of the driver, speed limit of ride, age of kids without parent/guardian, etc.  Loren offered to do a waiver.  Don will contact Joann to get specifics on the wagon.  Don will call Lake County police to see if it is possible to get a waiver for the ride.  
Directory Update

JB reports the directory is in the mail.
Website Update
Rick is asking volunteer editors to help keep the website current and interesting.  JB will do an article on the front entrance.  Interested parties should contact Rick if interested in being an editor.

Deed Update
The unattached garage on Forest that also houses multiple commercial vehicles is a concern.  This is a deed violation for Arbor Vista and not Lake County.  Rick asked the board to be thinking about how to handle this.  
Adjournment & Next Meeting

Rick reminded members that we will meet the second Monday of every month with the exception of December.  The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.  
Minutes submitted by Secretary, Kathleen Huizenga
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